Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

September 21, 2009
A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on September 21, 2009, at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, and Stephen Singer.

Absent:  David Christina.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  Charles Ballato made a motion to approve the minutes of August 17, 2009, seconded by Stephen Singer and the motion carried unanimously.
(2)  Committee Charter


Deferred.
(3)  Correspondence


George Brennan distributed a copy of the letter to the Committee stating that the request for additional funds ($7,000) for the Space Needs Analysis Study has been approved by the Board of Selectman (copy on file with original minutes).  

(4)  Space Needs Analysis Study

George Brennan stated Silver Petrucelli & Associates will be invited to the next Committee meeting on October 19, 2009.  This study should be as transparent as possible.  Meetings with department heads will be scheduled by the administrative assistant in the First Selectman’s office.  An open dialog will be maintained. The Committee will work with the consultant to respond to questions, provide suggestions, and work to resolve any challenges. 

Tony Cassata made a motion that the Committee will serve as the primary contact and timelines of communication and progress should be submitted.  Stephen Singer stated a timeline was submitted with the proposal and he reviewed it with the Committee.  Following a discussion, Tony Cassata withdrew the motion.  
It was recommended that the Town Hall department heads communicate with their employees that this study will begin shortly. George Brennan will contact First Selectman Ed Haberek to discuss.

Tony Cassata suggested that Silver Petrucelli & Associates prepare the study in a format of - this is where the Town Hall is currently, where it will be in five to ten years, and these are the options.  The public should be invited to informational sessions when the study is complete.  If this plan moves forward, it will be necessary to apply for grant monies to help fund the project.  The Town is no longer putting funds aside for this project and it is unclear as to the balance in LOCIP funds.  
The Committee felt it would be helpful to invite Paul Sartor, Chairman of the K-12 School Building Committee to the next meeting so that he can provide an update on the activities of that committee.  Maureen Carboni will invite him.
(5)  Old Business

None.

(6)  New Business


None.

(7)  Public Comment


None.

(8)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings including Town Hall Facilities will be October 19, 2009.  There being no further business, Charles Ballato made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 p.m., seconded by Tony Cassata, and the motion carried unanimously.
Submitted by,

____________________________                                  ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                         George Brennan, Chairman
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